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Ladies and gentlemen, 

A very good morning to all of you.  It is indeed my pleasure 

and honour to welcome you to the 7th Graduation 

commencement for the class of 2015, which is a significant 

milestone for the University.  Our theme today says it all as far 

as the University’s strategies direction is concerned, “Training a 

Generation of Wealth Creators”.  Let me begin by 

introducing our podium guests. 

 



Page | 3  
 

Ladies and gentlemen, 

Allow me to convey my sincere appreciation to our founders, 

members of the Institute of Certified Public Accountants of 

Kenya (ICPAK), our Board of Trustees, Members of the 

University Council, Faculty, Senate, Student leaders and our 

Chancellor, Prof. Arthur Eshiwani.  I am proud to announce 

that we have one of the best university’s governors system in 

Kenyan Higher Education.  First let me congratulate all of you, 

the graduating class of our 7th commencement exercise.  
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Please look all around you and signal to your parents, your 

husband, wife, your brothers, sisters and your friends and say 

it loud as you can “thank you for being there for me.” 

Today, we will be turning into the workforce 1350 graduates 

who are well groomed and equipped with skills ready to solve 

government and industry problems.  We are proud to announce 

that over the past year 90 percent of KCA University graduate 

secures gainful employment within one year.  I congratulate 

our faculty and staff members for their hard work in helping 
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you reach this far.  Dr. Alice Njuguna our acting DVC and 

Audrey Kubwa our University Registrar led a team of Faculty 

and staff who have worked tirelessly to make this celebration 

possible. 

At the 5th Graduation commencement class, over two years 

ago, I outlined a number of University’s indicators of Excellence 

which will define the future of KCA University as World Class 

Institution: 

 Unique and highly regarded academic and research 
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programs. 

 Top quality faculty. 

 Top quality local regional and international partners. 

 Comprehensive resources available to support the 

    enterprise. 

 A model of excellence in leadership from governance to 

management. 

 Highly engaged alumni and founders of the University. 

 High faculty to student ratio. 
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 Attract top quality champions for its causes and mission. 

 KCA University degrees, diplomas and certificates will 

be sought after. 

 Quality of physical facilities will be world class. 

 KCA University Alumni, faculty and students will occupy 

position of influence and authority in key institutions 

nationally, regionally and internationally. 

 Upon graduation, the university graduate are distinct, they 

are strategic thinkers and problem solvers. 
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 KCA University teaching methods, styles and other 

initiatives are copied by others. 

 KCAU graduates will make significant contribution on: 

 Policy 
 Knowledge economy 
 Leadership in public and private sectors 
 Management of any institution 

Ladies and gentlemen, KCA University has reached a defining 

moment.  The year 2015 will go down in annals history as a 

year of substantive achievement for the institution. 
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 KCAU is the first academic institution in Africa to secure 

funding from an international private equity firm.  After three 

and a half years of tough negotiation together with our 

sponsor (ICPAK), we signed a partnership agreement with 

Emerging Capital Partners (ECP) to help us streamline our 

strategic plan.  The University will now grow faster by 

offering a large range of subjects and develop new 

campuses throughout Kenya and the African region. 
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 Under the leadership of Dr. Alice Njuguna the University is 

positioned to offer flexible delivery of resources and 

technology in order to enhance accessibility to education.  

The E-learning platform has attracted students from 

Afghanistan, Nigeria, Democratic Republic of Congo, 

Rwanda, Uganda, Sierra Leone, Botswana, Burundi, 

Tanzania and Uganda. 

 This coming year, we will launch the School of Business and 

Public Management with its own identity along the line of 
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Sloan Business School, Stockholm School of Business, 

London School of Business and Lagos School of Business.  

 In the international Arena; we signed agreement with: 

 Techno Brain, an ICT solution provider.  Under this 

partnership our curriculum will meet industry demands, 

addressing the growing shortage of ICT skills in East Africa.  

Lastly, our students will be equipped with international skills 

and certification which will enable them to work anywhere in 

the World. 
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 Early this year, Dr. Muchiri Mwangi our Dean of Graduate 

Studies and I travelled to Japan as the only African 

University invited to join the International Graduate School 

of Accounting and Policy which is dominated by the Asian 

Pacific Giants Institutions.  As a result of our trip, KCA 

University entered into strategic partnership with the premier 

Tohoku University Japan.  This vital partnership will give us 

capacity to develop the first Graduate School of Accounting 

and Economic Management in Africa.  As we are gathered 
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here, two of our students are in Japan.  This coming year we 

will receive several students from Japan and Korea.  The 

students will receive double degrees one from Tohoku 

University and the other one from KCA University.  We will 

also host GSAP Conference for the first time in African soil. 

 We entered into collaboration studies with Graduate 

Business School, University of Cape Town to offer a unique 

Masters degree in Development Finance.  The programme 
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will enable students to take classes in Kenya, South Africa 

and Europe. 

 Earlier this year, Dr. Njuguna and Professor Onyango and I 

travelled to Denmark and as a result, we entered an 

agreement with ZIBAT Institute in Denmark to expose our 

faculty to World Class pedagogical approaches to teaching.  

This approach will bring in a blend of people with business 

experience and researchers to facilitate learning and mentor 

our students as well. 
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 The Chair of the University Council Mike Eldon and I 

travelled to Israel early in the year.  As a result we entered 

into an agreement with Galilee Institute in Israel to offer 

Executive MBA and Higher Education Administration.  These 

programs will enable our students to take classes in Kenya, 

Israel and Eastern Europe.  Today, Israel is the first business 

start up nation in the World. 

 Under the Leadership of Dr. Edward Owino and the School of 

Business and Public Management, the University has created 
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the Barrack Obama International Business and Cultural 

Centre.  The Centre will serve a dual role; to help our local 

businesses become more competitive in doing international 

business and on the other hand it will equip international 

business with African culture.  This program was warmly 

received at the ZIBAT Institute in Denmark Copenhagen.  

 The University has also entered into agreement with Stockholm 

Business School in Sweden and Babson College in Boston to 

expand our entrepreneurship program. 
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 Along these lines other international universities are also on the 

line up including Dublin Institute of Technology in Ireland. 

 

Under the leadership of Professor Ddembe Williams, our 

Associate DVC and Dean of Faculty of Computing and 

Information Management, the University is creating one of the 

best Innovation Centre in African Region.  The Centre will 

house Innovation Programs, Incubation, Career Planning and 

Placement Centre and Centre for Teaching Excellence. 
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 Our Centre for Entrepreneurship and Leadership under the 

leadership Joshua Nyangidi conducted and launched three very 

successful programs: The 25 Under 25 are young 

Entrepreneurs leaders and innovators under the age of 25 who 

have made substantive positive impact on society. 

 The role of Women in Finance, Entrepreneurship and 

Leadership which brought together ladies from different sectors 

of economy and lastly,  
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 We signed a unique pilot program with the County of Kisumu 

and the National Chamber of Commerce which will accelerate 

economic empowerment among the youth.  Once the pilot 

period is implemented, this program will be implemented in 

every county in Kenya. 

 KCA University Library under the leadership of Benjamin 

Mutungi received Maktaba Award of Excellence in the provision 

of library and information services for third year running. 
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 Cosmas Kemboi our Deputy University Librarian and adjunct 

lecturer in the School of Business and Public Management 

has joined international distinguished colleagues as a 

member of the Global Knowledge Research Network and a 

member of the British Academy of Management. 

 Professor Silas Onyango our Dean of School of Business and 

Public Management was awarded the distinguished Professor 

of Mathematics.  This is an Award for Outstanding 
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Contribution to Education of the year 2014 by the Africa 

Education Leadership Awards in Mauritius. 

 Under a model public/private partnership the University and 

Busia County started a branch at Amagoro with 22 students 

in November 2014, and by November this year, the number 

has grown to 447 students.  Mary Emase Otucho our MCA in 

Teso South sponsored 32 students to study fulltime.  We are 

grateful to the Governor of Busia County Hon. Sospeter 
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Ojamong and to our Manager in Busia County Charles 

Ramaina for such an incredible achievement. 

 In 2012 KCA University devised a system to create capacity 

for our devolve Governments.  That system admits non-

traditional students to take Certificate, Diploma and Degree 

programs.  Today we are very proud to say that under the 

leadership of Caroline Kadikinyi our General Manager of 

Institute of Capacity Development (ICAD) programs, we 
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have provided capacity training for 60 percent of our 

counties, MCAs and County Executives.   

 Hon. Isaac Muinde, MCA from Machakos, will be receiving his 

Master of Science, Finance and Economics option alongside 

other eleven MCAs and three members of parliament. 

 Graduating also today is Professor Teresa Akenga, Vice 

Chancellor of Eldoret University who will receive her MBA in 

Corporate Management.  I asked Professor. Akenga why she 

chose to come to KCA University, she said Faculty are 
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passionate about students success and we maintain small 

classes.  Professor Akenga will not join us today as they are 

also having their commencement.  

 Our students’ leadership continued to show remarkable 

positive development. 

 The E-voting system developed by our students 

four years ago has given then the capacity to achieve 

leadership voting results live and in real time. 
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 We have created a replica of Students Welcome 

Centre which provides our customers with a centralized 

service under one roof. 

 The student leadership has set up business 

services run by students which include: a Bookshop, 

barbershop, saloon, shoeshine, boutique and Computer 

Bureau. 

 In August this year, we sent 120 students to 

Kigali where they participated in the cleaning exercise 
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spearheaded by President Kagame famously known as 

“Omuganda”.  President Kagame  through his media 

interview acknowledged our students participation and 

challenged the rest of the Universities in the region to 

emulate KCAU Students example. 

 Our students’ leadership interaction with 

Administration is now grounded in dialogue and sound 

reasoning.  Albert Rioba was born in Mathare Valley with a 

radical, confrontation method as a way of communication.  
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Today Albert has become reasonable and eloquent 

student leader of global standing.  

 This year, our students’ leadership shows a high 

level of maturity above the narrow tribal politics.  In 

October, Moreschi Ikale Nguchu aka Ocampo and 

Aloise Saruni Lemungesi from Samburu were elected 

President and Vice President of the 2016 Students 

Union. 

Here is my parting shot for our graduating students, today: 
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Delivering commencement address at Stanford University in 

2015, Steve Job said and I quote:  

 “Your time is limited so don’t waste it leaving 

someone else’s life.  Don’t let the noise of others 

opinions draw your own inner voice and most 

important, have the courage to follow your heart and 

intuition”. 

Members of the class 2015 you heir to a great legacy.  You 

have within you that same courage and the same strength the 
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same resolve as men and women who came before you.  That 

is what being a Kenyan or the country you come from all 

about. 

Your success may not come easily.  If you work harder, dream 

about issues that are bigger than yourself.  Help meet the 

challenges of our time, you can never go wrong. 

 

Let me end this morning with this compelling student story: 
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“Francis Athoo was brought up in the village of Gendo, 

Gwassi Location, Suba district.  

He lost both his parents at the age of 13, when he was in class 

8. His siblings are ladies and so took the shortcut of getting 

married to escape the reality of life challenges.  

He was then forced to navigate life independent of any 

parental figures. He believed that loss of parents at a tender 

age isn’t always a limiting factor to success. 
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After high school (2005), he came to Nairobi and settled in 

Ngomongo slums and that’s when he learnt about KCA which 

he would join for CPA after getting a cleaning job that paid only 

Ksh 150 per day. 

He struggled through the jaws of poverty and completed CPA. 

He then looked for a better job as he strategized for the degree 

course. 

In January 2013, under the guidance of our Kitengela Campus 

Manager, Macred Dinga, he registered as a BCOM student with 
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KCA University, and he is proud to be one of the pioneers of 

Kitengela Campus. To be precise he was the second student to 

be registered for a degree course at the Kitengela campus in 

2013.  Today we will graduate 53 students from that Campus. 

The lecture on Entrepreneurship challenged him to register a 

company of his own. He founded Excellent Hygiene 

Solutions Ltd, a company specialized in offering cleaning 

solutions.  Today Francis has employed 10 people”. 
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Congratulations class of 2015. May God Bless you, God 

Bless KCA University and God Bless our Country. 

 

 May I now take this time to introduce our Chairman of the 
University Council Mr. Mike Eldon. 

 

 


